To the Senate Committee enquiring into Gifted Education:

I write as a teacher trained in gifted education and appointed in 1995 as coordinator of gifted education at an independent boys school in Sydney.

I think it is of major importance that a review of where Australia stands with gifted education at present should be one that acknowledges much good work that has occurred over the last decade or so and the need for this to be extended on a much larger scale.

The experiences in the school I know are as follows:

· Prior to the introduction of services for gifted students bright students were handled in an ad hoc manner despite good intentions.

· Teacher training was the key to the introduction of gifted services. The staff of this school now includes over 10 teachers with recent training in the field.  One trained teacher in a school is insufficient to bring about necessary changes.

· Through trained teachers, the whole of a staff’s awareness of the needs of gifted students is raised.

· Training courses such as the UNSW Certificate of Gifted Education provide not only specialist study of the area itself but of the whole spectrum of teaching and learning. As such, courses like this provide valuable refresher training and professional development for teachers who have been working in schools for some time.

· Once established, and through parent information meetings in the early stages, the school’s reputation for providing gifted services became known more widely and had a significant effect on parent interest in enrolling their child at the school.  Parents of gifted children recognise that different provisions are necessary for their children’s happiness and success and look for schools which propose to meet their children’s needs.

· This school is not selective and the establishment of gifted education services has worked admirably within the school’s goal of looking after each individual.

· The successful progress of a gifted child through primary and secondary schooling can proceed without disruption only if there are trained teachers at both levels of education .

· One possible provision for gifted children is that they proceed at their own pace through the school curriculum and complete part or all of their matriculation examinations ahead of schedule (sadly called “acceleration”).  However, the universities are not in a position to allow their continued progress along such pathways while bound by HECS and other bureaucratic obstructions.  Furthermore, the awareness of gifted education in university administrations seems limited despite their interest in attracting the brightest students.

· How schools develop structures to support the provision of services for gifted students is continuously evolving.  The main feature of the structure is its flexibility.  The number of students for whom such provisions are necessary varies from year to year.

· Providing for the needs of a gifted child does not mean mapping pathways to early university enrolment.  The needs are immediate.  The pathways evolve as the needs are met.

An inspection of what we do at Cranbrook School would be welcomed at any time. 
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